[image: image1.png]



[image: image2.png]


[image: image3.jpg]SCHOOLS
2012




     6th September, 2019
Dear Parents and Carers,
Welcome Back
On behalf of all the Governors and Staff at St. John Vianney Primary school, I wish to extend a warm welcome back to you all. I hope you have had a wonderful summer and that you are ready for the challenges of another busy but exciting year in school. 
I also extend a very warm welcome to Mrs O’Donnell, who will be working as a Classroom Teaching Assistant with Mrs McLean in Year 1 and Mr Hughes, who will be working in Early Years as a Classroom Teaching Assistant. I am also delighted to welcome our Nursery children and Reception children who have started our school and we hope that they will all settle quickly and feel a part of our school community. I also write to inform you that, following her wedding last year, Miss Pawley will now be known by her married name in school, Mrs Spencer.
Former Headteacher, Mrs McIntyre, sadly passes away
During the holidays, I received the sad news that Mrs McIntyre, who was a former Headteacher of St. John Vianney school for over 16 years, died after a long illness. Some of you may have been pupils here during Mrs McIntyre’s time and may well remember her. Can I please ask you to remember Mrs McIntyre’s family in your prayers at this sad time. Rest in peace.

Building Works

Regrettably, I write to inform you that, due to Planning delays, our new build could not go ahead during the Summer holidays. The Director of the Diocese is now dealing with this matter. We will keep you updated of developments once we have a timeline of building works but we hope to have our lovely new classrooms by the end of the year. In the meantime, can I thank the children in Year 3 who are having to work in our rather tired demountable classrooms and, also, our Year 5 children, who are temporarily in our school hall. Can I thank children, staff, pupils and parents/carers for their continued support for this final push. Nearly there!
PTFA Autumn Fayre

On Friday 27th September, our PTFA are hosting an Autumn Fayre at 3.30pm in St. John Vianney Parish Hall and they need your help!

They are in need of chocolates (boxes of chocolates/bars of chocolates etc) and bottles (bottles of bubble bath/wine etc) for the bottle and tombola stalls. Therefore, they would be very grateful if children could bring any donations of chocolate and/or bottles into school by FRIDAY 13th SEPTEMBER. Your support in this is greatly appreciated. 

Our PTFA would also be grateful for any donations of toys and books (in good condition) for the Toy Stall. Please send any donations of Toys and Books into school by MONDAY 16th SEPTEMBER. They would also appreciate any tombola prizes or prizes that could be used for the big raffle that will be drawn at the end of the fayre. 
They also desperately need volunteers to help so, if anyone could spare an hour to help on a stall, could you please let a member of the PTFA or Mrs Meldrum/Mrs McDine know. Thank you in advance for your generosity. 
There will be more information to follow so please keep a look out for this.

A Few Reminders

Dinner Money

Can I please remind you that children in Nursery and Years 3 – 6 must pay for their school dinners (unless your child is on Free School Meals) as the Government funded initiative of providing a free school lunch only includes those children in Reception and Key Stage 1 (Years 1 and 2). The cost of a school dinner is £2.00 per day for children in Years 3-6 and £1.90 per day for children in Nursery. 
Earrings in School

A number of children arrived in school on Tuesday wearing earrings. Can I please remind you that NO jewellery other than a watch is allowed in school. For health and safety reasons, it is important that NO earrings including see-through studs are worn in school.  Parental support in this matter is essential.

If children have newly pierced ears, the ear lobe may be taped temporarily (4 to 6 weeks) with non-allergic (hypo allergenic) micro porous tape if it is necessary to retain the stud in place for medical reasons but children are not allowed to take part in any PE whilst earrings are temporarily covered with tape. Thank you for your co-operation in this matter.
Altar Server Training

Father Martin is coming into school next Thursday, 12th September, at 3.15pm to train any children in Year 5 and Year 6 who are interested in becoming altar servers. If any girls or boys would like to attend, could you please let Mrs Meldrum know in writing. Many thanks.

We have had a lovely first week back and we look forward to working with you all over the forthcoming months because, working together, we really can achieve the very best for the children of St. John Vianney Catholic Primary school.
Yours sincerely,
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